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HOLIDAY GET-TOGETHER BRUNCH

Monday, December 11

At the new Home of Jean Yale

1035 Lakeside Drive, Grand Junction 81506
Lakeside Drive is accessed from Horizon Drive...between 7th and 12th Streets

Promptly Arrive at 11am with your Potluck Item of Choice

RSVP’s (Yes or No) Are Required by December 8
(Jean will be hauling a table and chairs from another location based upon the number of attendees.)

Contact Jean via text at 970-623-4578 or email jeankyale@gmail.com.

 Your Holiday Feel-Good Activity
Jean Yale, our hostess, has requested we bring donations for the 

GJHS Tiger Boutique and Haberdashery. Teacher Jodee Kronk has asked that we provide items
that the kids can pick out for their families for the holidays ….. things like candles, bath stuff,
slippers, fun socks, coffee mugs, jewelry, games, puzzles, card games, small toys, art supplies,

journals, cute notebooks, etc., rather than things for the students themselves.      

Branch President   Jane Fitzgerald  970-241-9684                     VP Membership Lori Wood  970-234-5674
    VP Programs  Karen Pieper Hildebrand  432-312-4747                     Treasurer  Carol Airoldi  530-949-4448
            Secretary  Loralee Kerr   970-523-5510                                         Newsletter  Jane Fitzgerald  970-241-9684
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What You Missed Last Month
It is too bad that more members were unable to make this meeting. Learning about the WCCC’s 
(Western Colorado Conservation Corps) All-Women Fire Crew was very enlightening. The program is a 
division of the Partners organization. The speaker was Marcus Kissner, the Associate Director of the 
program, and who also does much of the training.

WCCC had been training men in fire fighting for several years in conjunction with the BLM. In 2019 a 
separate women’s crew was started as the BLM wanted to incorporate more women into the program. 
This coming year there will be an additional Women’s crew working with the US Forest Service.

WCCC recruits nationwide for women from 17 to 25 years old. Candidates must pass a personal 
interview, a medical screening, a PAC test and a physical exertion test in order to be accepted. Marcus 
said that the women come from various backgrounds...some right from high school, some form other 
jobs, some college grads...and one who was taking a gap year before entering med school. So far, there 
have been 34 graduates of the program and 2 dropouts.

The training begins in May and goes 12-13 weeks until about Thanksgiving. Trainees not only learn to 
use chain saws, but work on various projects such as clearing brush. The training is geared to BLM 
standards for persons to receive a “Red Card”, which would certify that the person has sufficient 
experience with firefighting. Persons holding a Red Card can easily join the men on other fire crew jobs 
with various agencies, or become land managers. The extensive WCCC program is one of only 3 in the 
US; the others are in California and Oregon. 

During training the women receive a “living wage”...but have to pay for their own food and housing. 
WCCC staff helps them find communal apartments. There is no medical insurance for them. Funds to 
pay them come from a grant. However, in case of an active fire, they may be reassigned to BLM to go 
fight the fire in which case they become a temporary employee of BLM.

Coffee & Chat Special Interest Group    
This fun and informative group will meet on Saturday, December 23 at 9:30 am. We will again be at 
Four Winds Coffee and Tea, 1235 Bookcliff Avenue,  Grand Junction. (near corner of 12th Street and Bookcliff 

Avenue) We have reserved the Meeting Room on the 1st floor, which has a door that closes for privacy 
and restaurant sound blocking.  Parking is limited in the lot by the back doors; plan to park along 
Bookcliff.  Come when you can; bring a friend.  Call Jane at 970-241-9684 with any questions.  

This month’s Discussion Topic will be regarding what we can do toward the United Nations 
Sustainable Development Goal #2: End hunger, achieve food security and improved nutrition and 
promote sustainable agriculture.
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Save the Date
Next General Program Meeting

 Monday, January 8, 2024
11:30 am

Riverside Education Center 

Meet at their warehouse location at 1177 Winters Avenue

Plan to bring a brown-bag lunch

News from AAUW Action Network
     
Last week, the U.S. Department of Education released the Civil Rights Data Collection which
provides key data and analysis pertaining to educational equity. “Sadly, the inequities that 
have long persisted in our education system are on full display,” commented Education 
Secretary Miguel Cardona.  

All children should have equal opportunity to succeed. Ask Congress to invest in keeping all 
kids safe at school and support students to ensure their educational success. 

The latest findings show that Black students are more likely to attend schools staffed with law
enforcement, but without counselors, social workers, nurses, or school psychologists. Law 
enforcement in schools doesn’t lead to safer schools, it leads to students with disabilities and
students of color being disproportionately criminalized. Just look at the numbers:  

•Black girls make up 16% of the female student population but were 39% of girls 
arrested in school.  
•Native American girls had a school arrest rate 3.5 times that of White girls. 
•Students with disabilities were arrested at a rate 2.9 times that of students without 
disabilities. 

Let’s be clear: Disproportionately high disciplinary rates for students of color and students 
with disabilities constitutes discrimination. This is why AAUW supports the Counseling Not 
Criminalization in Schools Act. 

The Counseling Not Criminalization in Schools Act establishes a $5 billion grant program to 
invest in school districts that remove law enforcement so that schools can provide 
adequately trained personnel and trauma informed services to improve the learning 
environment for children and prohibits the use of federal funds to support the hiring, 
recruitment, and placement of police officers on K-12 school campuses. 

Ask your member of Congress to support federal funding for school counselors, nurses and 
social workers, not school-based law enforcement. 
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More Messages from “Mary’s” Scholarship Recipients
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And a Message from the CMU Tech Scholarship Recipient

                                               

Notes from Branch President Jane Fitzgerald                                          

Those in attendance at the last Coffee & Chat thought that celebrating International Women’s Day on 
March 8, 2024 might be a good way to increase our visibility in the community and establish our 
“brand”. …. See November Newsletter for more information. In January we will be setting up a 
committee to make plans.  Let me know if you want to be included.                                                                 

 I had a phone call from Rick Adleman of the Colorado Mesa University Foundation. He said we now 
need to refer to our AAUW WCCC Scholarship as AAUW CMU Tech Scholarship due to a name change 
for the school. He said it would not be necessary to redo the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU).

Important:  There will be another AAUW National Vote, beginning in April, 2024, regarding 
membership and if we want to keep the membership degree status as it is or vote for all inclusive 
membership where anyone...degree or not is allowed to join.  This will change our AAUW quite a bit..... 
some members will come and some will go if it passes this time.  Be prepared for that. What do you all 
think? What are advantages or ideas for both sides of the issue.    The big push is to get people to vote! 
About only 10% of the membership voted 2 years ago.  
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